(Item 1) 


City of Newport Beach

Newport Beach City Arts Commission

December 10, 2009 – 5:00pm
Central Library Conference Room
Convened at 5:04pm

Call To Order and Roll Call
Commissioners Present:
Robyn Grant, Chair





Gilbert Lasky

Carole Boller
Christopher Trela

Rita Goldberg, Secretary

Wendy Brooks
Commissioners Absent:
Robert Smith
Staff Present: 
Jana Barbier, Staff Liaison, Cultural Arts Coordinator; Cynthia Cowell, Library Services Director 
Public Present:
None
Public Comments:

None
Approval of Minutes:
It was MSP (Boller/Lasky) to approve the November 12, 2009 minutes.
Continued Business: 


Staff Report /Correspondence - Reviewed and filed.  Commissioner Boller added that Robert Looman’s artist’s reception would be on January 11 at 5:30pm in the Friends Room.
Correspondence/Press – Reviewed and filed.  
Artist Laureate Program – Boller noted that information on the Artist Laureate program was sent to the commissioners and asked if there were any questions.  Boller asked if the group would like to continue giving this award at the OC Juried Show.  Boller described the Artist Laureate program.  Commissioners discussed the necessity of giving this award annually as opposed to when called for.  Discussion ensued as to how to structure the award, whether the recipient is someone who creates artwork; whether the recipient can be an author or poet, and whether there should be an application process for the award.  Commissioners discussed their mission statement.  

Chair Grant noted that it would be good to begin to formalize this program and asked for protocol to be written.  She noted that it would be good to open this award to a broader recipient audience.  Commissioner Brooks asked for a photo of the artwork created by the artist.  Staff noted that a certificate was created and has been given to the Artist Laureate Award winners in the past.  Grant suggested creating a perpetual plaque.  The Fine Arts Committee was asked to bring a list of names to the February meeting to be reviewed, along with a formal statement so that a decision could be made in February.  Commissioner Trela asked if there was any reason more than one person could not be selected.

Committee Updates:  
Fine Arts Committee – Commissioner Boller noted that staff was working on an updated Call for Entries and Invitation to the Juried Show; and reminded the commissioners that the new name of the show was the “Newport Beach Art Exhibition and Sale”.  Boller mentioned that after the holidays staff could begin to catalogue City art in offices and public spaces.  Staff discussed adhering to the City’s ‘Records Retention Policy’ regarding removal or sale of City owned artwork.  Many ideas were presented on storing City artwork.  Boller noted that the Arts Foundation was holding a holiday party this year and reminded everyone to RSVP.
Performing Arts Committee – Commissioner Goldberg and Trela discussed an instrumental band that they had heard about performing at a summer concert in the park.  Staff requested a Performing Arts Committee meeting at the end of January.

Arts Foundation Liaison Committee – The Foundation did not have a meeting during December. 

Budget Committee – Commissioner Lasky noted the financial balances that were available for Arts Commission programming.  Chair Grant asked for a one page list of what monies are available for community programming by the Arts Commission.
Art in Public Places Committee – Commissioner Trela noted that he (with staff) had met with the City Hall architects and talked about the interior/exterior of the Civic Center layout. He hoped to keep a dialogue going with the architects and had told them that an advisory committee would be assembled to amass funding for the commission’s public art goals.  Trela noted that he had asked Council persons to recommend someone from their district to be on this committee.  Commissioners discussed the Mayor’s dinner and hoped this project would be mentioned there.  It was noted that the 2010 Mayor’s dinner is on February 19 at 5pm.
New Business:
Commissioner Brooks announced that she would be attending a shortened version of “The Nutcracker” presented by Festival Ballet Theatre.
Future Agenda Items: Commissioner Lasky asked that a budget be a line item on the next agenda.
Commissioner Announcements: None
It was MSP (Lasky/Trela) to adjourn the meeting.

Adjournment: 6:20p.m.
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